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Letter from the President 

Dear Fellow Members, 

I cannot believe I am writing this in a freezing cold 

house, (I really must put the heating back on 
despite John!) and in a howling gale in June!  We 

have however lots to look forward to, our outing to 
Hampton Court and our August tea party when we 
will have a demonstration of flower arranging.  The 

finished arrangements will then be raffled - the 
food of course will be delicious. 

Do please read your What’s On for any other 
information about all our clubs and events. 

My best wishes to you all, 

Ingrid Osborne – President 
The Tree House, 50 Hollow Lane 

Tel. 01227 456611 

(NEW)  treehouse1936@aol.com 

Door Hostesses: 

Jean Bingham, Sylvia Cooke 

Tea Rota 

June – Jennie Roberts, Sylvia Cooke, Tracie Fulton 

July – Linda Bermudez-Miller, Jane Askew, Pat 
Dole 

September – Pauline Knight, Lesley Dale, Angela 
Baker. 

Please could you arrive at 1pm in order to set 

up.  Please let me know in advance if you will not 
be able to help.  Thank you. 

(Pat Hudgell 280262)Committee Meeting 

The next South Street WI Committee Meeting is 
Weds. 6th July at 9.45am.  Any WI member is 

welcome to attend, but please call a committee 
member to make arrangements, as we meet in 
members’ homes where space may be limited. 

February Speaker & Competition 

Our speaker in July is Geoff Turner, and his subject 
will be “For the want of five shillings”.  

The competition will be “A local seaside memento”. 

Shutterbugs 

We shall be meeting again on 
Tuesday 28th June at Dover White 

Cliffs – 11 o’clock at the National 
Trust visitor centre.  This month’s 

photographic theme is “Gates” such 
as unusual gates, views through 
gates etc.  Anyone interested is 

very welcome to join our small and 
enthusiastic group. (Linda Swift or 

Jane Hakes) 

Craft and Home Economics Guild 

The next meeting is June 21st, 

2.15pm, at St. John’s Church 

Centre, St. John’s Road, 
Swalecliffe. The subject of the talk 

will be Bee Keeping. We look 
forward to seeing you there.  (Sue 

Larkins) 

Calendar (hint: you can clip this 
calendar and keep it with your diary) 

June 

13th Drama Group 10.30 

21st Craft & Home Economics Guild 

22nd Outing, Hampton Court 

23rd Walk with Jenny 

28th Shutterbugs 

July 

4th  Walk with Jenny 

6th Committee Meeting 

13th Monthly meeting 

Denman Burseries 

Several Bursaries available from 
Denman College. Full details are on 
the information table. If anyone is 

interested in applying and needs 
any help please contact me after 

10th June. (Jean Bingham 771904) 
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Outings 

Hampton Court Palace and river cruise, 

Wednesday 22nd June 

A reminder that the coach leaves ASH at 8 o’clock 
so that we reach Hampton Court in plenty of time 

to meet our guide.  Own arrangements for lunch in 
one of the restaurants or bring a picnic.  In the 
afternoon the two-hour river cruise will take us to 

Richmond where our coach will meet us for the 
return journey home. 

Brick Lane Music Hall show and Christmas 

lunch, Friday 2nd December 

There are still several places available for this 

outing.  The full cost of £60 is being collected at 
this our June meeting.  Numbers must be finalised 

and remaining payments collected at the July 
meeting. (Linda Swift) 

Ongoing Activities/News 

Darts: played in The Monument Pub every 

Monday from 11am to 1pm approximately. 

Local Walks: our next walks will be Thursday 23rd 

June and Monday 4th July. We meet at 10am 
outside All Saints Hall weather permitting. New 
members are always welcome to come and join us. 

(Jenny Taylor 264720) 

July Birthdays 
Council, Evelyn 07 

Leathwhite, Edna 12 

Field, Sheila  13 

Randall, Beryl  15 

Davies, Margaret 17 

Osborne, Ingrid 19 

Martin, Dorothy 26 

Robinson, Mary 28 

Hughes, Margaret 30 

August Birthdays 
Parmiter, Edna 01 

Williamson, Kath 24 

Foreman, Shirley 25 

Hand, Marjorie 26 

Witts, Betty  30 

 

 

 

Reminders 

All Saints Hall: Please remember 
to put your chair back against the 

wall after the meeting. If you are 
able, we would also appreciate help 

in folding the tables and putting 
them in their places. 

Newsletter Items: The deadline 

for items to include in the “What’s 
On” newsletter is 5pm on the 

Thursday before the monthly 
meeting.  

Members’ List: If you have 

changed your address, phone 
number or email address in the last 

year, or added an email address, 
please let us know so that we can 
update the records. Thanks (Jane 

Hakes 280196 or 

janehakes@gmail.com)                                              


